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MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
Date:     December 8th, 2021 

Place: Virtual 

Attendance Sheet: Filed in the office 

The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Gerald Lezeau 

Special Guest: None 

Secretary’s Report:  

● Mr. Andrew Johnson, Public Relation Officer, made a Motion to approve the September 8th, 2021, Minutes, and 

Mr. Gregory Homatas, member, seconded the motion. Motion Passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

● To date the Account balance is as follow:       

MONTH SEPTEMBER OCTOBER  NOVEMBER 

BEGINNING BALANCE $758,390.09 $752,249.27 $760,173.88 

EXPENSES  $18,428.22 $4,460.44 $1,798.52 

DEPOSIT  $12,287.40 $12,385.05 $33,363.21 

ENDING BALANCE $752,249.27 $760,173.88 $791,738.57 

● Mr. Odelin Francois, Membership Officer, made a Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Mr. William 

Marin, member, seconded the motion: Motion Passed. 

● As always anyone who wishes to review the financial records for Receipt / disbursement may make an 

appointment with the Treasurer, Sherif Fawzy, at 908-705-4194 or MaggieSherif@hotmail.com. 

President’s Report: 

● As of September 15th, 2021, all New York City Transit employees will go back to full staffing. The Union 

Office at 2 Broadway will also be open every day or you can call the office. 

●This September 2021, local 3652 awarded one (1) scholarship and three (3) tuition reimbursement of $1000.00 

each to our members.  All the qualifier’s names are listed on our website.  Next year, 2022, we encourage more 

members to apply for the Local’s education fund program. 

●Since we can’t have our usual famous “Christmas Party” this year, The Executive Board has decided to give 

every member who participated in this general membership meeting a $50 gift card. “Merry Christmas”  

●Local 3652 is wishing every member and their family a Healthy, Happy Holiday Season and a Happy New Year.  

Officer’s Report: 

●VP Annette Brown: Wants member to express their opinion and express their point of view in our website.   

●Treasurer, Sherif Fawzy: Very happy to see the turn out!  Also, if any member has a problem feel free to 

contact him, via phone or his private email address, avoid using the company email address. 

●Membership Officer, Odelin Francois: Next general membership meeting, a huge crow like this one, would 

have been ideal.  Those members who haven’t filled out their green card, please do so and encourage other 

colleagues to do the same, because without it, DC37 will not be able to represent you, if you happen to be in any 

problem with your employer or any other issues.   Also, any members, who prefers to do the cov-19 test every 

week, make sure to upload the result in the company’s portal. 

●Public Relation Officer Andrew Johnson: Apologized for those members having technical difficulties 

accessing the website. Guaranteed that all members will be honored with a $50 gift card assuming they signed up 

for the meeting. 

Raffle Winners: 3rd place prize $100 (Dwayne Lewis), 2nd Place prize $150 (Rupal Shah) and 1st Place prize 

$250 (Bhadresh Shah).  The winners can either pick up their gift cards or have it mailed to them. 

Old /New Business: None 

 

The next Meeting is scheduled for March 9th, 2022, at 6:00 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully, 
Monique Mathieu- 
Monique Mathieu 

Secretary 
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